SAN MARINO ROTARY CLUB

President Jack E. Morlan's Year
1981-1982

Jack Morlan, the British Banker, moved into presidency of our San Marino Rotary
Club on June 25, - a week earlier than planned.

Rotary Foundation Awardee Luca d'Agostino left for his home in Livorno, Italy.
He sent his warmest thanks to each member of our club, as our club sponsored his
year of studies at Caltech.

SPECIAL: Charlie Mead filled with sincerity and generosity, presented his check
for $5,000 as matching funds for Foundation development.

Berkeley Johnston felt that a Fourth of July without baseball was like a martini
without gin.

At one of Jack's Rotary board meetings, it was decided to fix the public address
system, boost the Foundation, promote Rotary, praise God, and have a wonderful
Rotary year.

Our club sent a check to the Rotary Club of Antigua, Guatemala, in support of
their kindergarten program. Check went to Antigua by personal courier, our own
Bulletin Editor, Ken R. Veronda.

Activities for our Rotary Club on Thursday, September 3, were held at the 01d
Mill. Club members gathered for the annual Club Assembly with the District
Governor Kirk L. Isitt. He was president of Barstow in 1970-1971, governor's
representative in 1977-1978 and selected as District Governor for 1981-1982.

John Clay brought to the club a display of Rotary History as well as a concise
and interesting history of the Four Way test.

A delightful evening with the Covina Board was held under the moon in Lacy Park
on Friday, with San Marino families enjoying a varied classical musical program.
Again give credit to Lee Starkey for bringing this program to San Marino. $5,000
was raised for the San Marino School Foundation.

Our Rotary Graduate candidate, Diane Harwich, received notice from Evanston that
her application was approved. She planned to continue study in her major field
of International Economics at the University of Adelaide, Adelaide, South
Australia.

Rotarians and other friends of the Rotary Foundation have broken the 75th
Anniversary record in contributions, totaling $16.5 million during 1980-1981.

The Foundation has granted awards to 1224 scholars, 750 Group Study Team members,
and special grants of $17.4 million.

The Thursday, November 5, 1981 meeting stated the club’s perfect attendance
months and Bulletin Editor Ken alerted all that this was the last eighteen cent
bulletin you'll ever receive from San Marino Rotary Club.

Foundation week was celebrated with the announcement of six new fellows: Herb

Worcester, Lee Baca, Joe Lewis, Rod Houts, Ace Muedell, and John McDonald.
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Our own Dick Hultine and Harold Wagner presented a club check for $10,000 marking
the completion of our $15,000 commitment to the Wagner Lodge to be used toward a
new dialysis unit for youthful kidney victims.

Our club joined with Altadena and Pasadena East at the Altadena Country Club to
meet our exchange visitors from India, Nepal and Bangladesh.

A new project for San Marino: An auction to be held on Sunday afternoon, May 23,
on the campus at Southwestern Academy to help building projects improving the
Southwestern campus for students and the community. $30,000 was raised for the
school.

A special thanks to Wink Day and all the gang who prepared and presented a super
special "Run for Fun" on a beautiful San Marino Saturday morning.

Look what San Marino did at the District Conference.

First place: Best Club Display
Best Large Club in the District
Vocational Service
Youth Service
International Service
Contributions to Foundation
Personal Award for Service Above Self - Jack Morlan
Second place: Community Service
Aren’t you proud to be a member of our San Marino Rotary Club?

Our Rotary Year ended at midnight on June 30, when Jack Morlan"s final power
faded away. He was demoted on July 1 at the Athenaeum in Pasadena.

Jack Morlan's year was one of our best. The club was number one at the District
Conference, an outstanding year in fund-raising support for schools and
foundation, in growth of membership and attendance, in service projects around
this community, in enjoyable programs and activities and in just being an
outstanding leader in all phases of Rotary.




